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ACT 64 

A Bill for an Act to Amend Section 130-1 of the Revised Laws of 
Hawaii, 1955, Relating to Vehicle Weight Tax. 

Be it Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Hawaii: 

SECTION 1. Section 130-1 of the Revised Laws of Hawaii 1955, 
is hereby amended by amending the definition of "net weight" as 
provided therein to read as follows : 

" 'Net Weight' of a vehicle means the actual weight of the vehicle, 
as determined on a standard scale, including all equipment and ac­
cessories ordinarily attached to and used on the vehicle and, in the 
case of a motor vehicle, the maximum fuel, oil and water possible of 
being carried for its operation; provided, that 'net weight' of a new 
standard equipped vehicle, other than a motor vehicle, means the ship­
ping weight thereof as established by its manufacturer, and 'net 
weight' of a new standard equipped passenger vehicle means the 
shipping weight thereof as established by its manufacturer, plus one 
hundred pounds, and 'net weight' of a new standard equipped motor­
cycle, motor scooter, or motorized cycle, means the shipping weight 
thereof as established by its manufacturer, plus thirty pounds, and 
'net weight' of a new standard equipped truck means the shipping 
weight thereof as established by its manufacturer, plus two hundred 
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pounds. On initial registration of a standard equipped vehicle, other 
than a motor vehicle, for which the treasurer has the manufacturer's 
established weight, the treasurer, in lieu of requiring such vehicle to 
be weighed and in order to determine the 'net weight' thereof, may 
use such established weight and may require the owner to furnish 
verification of the factory serial number of such vehicle. On initial 
registration of standard equipped passenger vehicles, motorcycles, 
motor scooters, motorized cycles, and trucks for which the treasurer 
has the manufacturer's established weights, the treasurer, in lieu of 
requiring such motor vehicles to be weighed and in order to determine 
the 'net weight' thereof, may use such established weights, adding one 
hundred pounds in the case of standard equipped passenger vehicles, 
thirty pounds in the case of standard equipped motorcycles, motor 
scooters, and motorized cycles, and two hundred pounds in the case of 
standard equipped trucks, and may require the owners to furnish ver­
ification of factory serial and engine numbers of such motor vehicles. 
As to a vehicle for which the manufacturer's weight is not available 
or whose make and model cannot be determined with reasonable cer­
tainty or which has been so altered as to increase or diminish the 
weight thereof, 'net weight' means the actual weight of such vehicle, 
as determined on a standard scale, including all equipment and ac­
cessories ordinarily attached to and used on the vehicle and, in the 
case of a motor vehicle, the maximum fuel, oil and water possible of 
being carried for its operation. In all cases information shall be pre­
sented to and in the manner prescribed by the treasurer." 

SECTION 2. This Act shall take effect upon its approval. 
(Approved May 11, 1965.) H.B. 913. 
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